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Letter from the Executive Director 

Dear Friends of the Preservation Foundation,

Our previous newsletter celebrated the success of the Preservation Foundation’s 40th anniversary 
season.  Much has changed since our last event in March and we express our sincere hope that this 
communication finds each of you, and your families, safe and in good health.

During these unprecedented times, we remain committed to our mission to protect the heritage 
and enhance the beauty of Palm Beach.  The Foundation’s closing to the public in March has given 
us time to focus on meaningful projects, which we proudly share with you in this newsletter.  

We have worked diligently to develop a COVID-19 event plan that will enable us to safely deliver 
the dynamic programming you look forward to each season. The intimate experiences we have 
planned capitalize on beautiful outdoor spaces around town including our very own Pan’s Garden.  

The past six months have placed in sharp relief our need to be outdoors and the importance of the 
built environment that surrounds us.  Our latest town-serving project will harness the untapped 
potential of Phipps Ocean Park through a masterplan designed by renowned landscape architect 
Raymond Jungles.  The exclusive use of native plants at this 18-acre site will allow us to apply our 
influential work in Pan’s Garden on a grand scale.  

Protecting town character continues to be at the forefront of our advocacy and educational efforts.  
We are advancing this goal by multiple avenues, including working at a policy level with Town Staff 
and producing original digital content and print publications.  

All of these achievements are made possible by you.  We are profoundly grateful for your 
continued support and eagerly look forward to reconnecting with you in November.

Best regards,

Amanda H. Skier

Event Plan for 2020 - 2021 Season
The Preservation Foundation is delighted to welcome its members back for another great season, and is committed 
to providing a safe, inviting environment. In response to COVID-19, we have developed an event plan offering in-
person programming that follows CDC guidelines for social distancing. The goal of this creative approach is to provide 
noteworthy educational experiences that ensure the safety of the Foundation’s members and staff.

What to Expect
• All events will be held outside with the majority occurring in Pan’s Garden. 
• Attendance will be limited to 50 people and reservations will be required. Walk-ins will not be accommodated.
• Socially-distanced bistro tables with two chairs each will be set up around the garden at a minimum of 6 feet 

apart.  
• Each table will be equipped with an iPad the speaker will control with visuals for their presentation.
• Advanced access to reservations will be extended to Sponsor level members and above. 
• While making a reservation for an event, members may indicate their preference for a complimentary beverage 

and will be provided a single serve, individually bottled water, wine, or cocktail upon arrival.
• All events will be subject to local guidelines on gatherings, including social distancing, required face coverings, 

and stay-at-home orders.
• If an event needs to be postponed to comply with local ordinances, registrants will be notified directly.
• All lectures will be recorded and made available to members for streaming.
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Master Plan for Phipps Ocean Park
In August, the Preservation Foundation received permission from Town Council to 
commission landscape architect Raymond Jungles to design a phased masterplan for 
Phipps Ocean Park.  The Foundation will underwrite the $140,000 cost as a gift to the 
residents of Palm Beach and has committed to fundraising for the first phase of the project.  

Announcement of the project corresponds with the 30th anniversary of the Foundation’s 
living history program at the Little Red Schoolhouse, a pioneer-era Landmark that was 
relocated to Phipps Ocean Park in 1960.  A phased masterplan for the 18-acre site presents 
the opportunity to connect the Foundation’s educational programming at the Little Red 
Schoolhouse with its influential work in Pan’s Garden.  

Phipps Ocean Park Phased Work
1. Little Red Schoolhouse Landscape 

Improvements and Eastern Streetscape
2. Dune Restoration and Western Streetscape
3. Main Park Area
4. South Parking Lot
5. North Parking Lot

The goal for the project is to demonstrate on a large scale how native plants can be used to 
create beautiful, environmentally sustainable landscapes, and restore habitats for wildlife.  
Phipps Ocean Park is unique in that it contains varied ecosystems spanning from the Atlantic 
Ocean to the Lake Worth Lagoon Estuary. Once completed, the park will broaden the reach of 
the Town’s Green Initiative, and, like Pan’s Garden, showcase a palette of native plants that can 
be used in gardens throughout the island.

Landscape architect Raymond Jungles was selected for the project for his firm’s focus on 
the preservation of natural ecosystems and the restoration of pre-existing ecologies.  The 
Foundation was particularly inspired by his work at the Leon Levy Native Plant Preserve in the 
Bahamas which contains a designated research center for traditional bush medicine, a facility 
for the propagation of indigenous plants and trees, and an education center focusing on the 
importance of native vegetation to the biodiversity of the Bahamas.  

To kick off the project, Raymond Jungles will speak about his work on Thursday, November 
19th at 6pm in Pan’s Garden.

Raymond Jungles. Image by Tolga Kovat Photography.Little Red Schoolhouse.



2020 Historic Properties Workshop

In 2018, the Preservation Foundation started its Water Rising Series to look at how changing water levels will 
directly transform the way we interact with the built environment. This season the Foundation will continue the 
dialogue at our annual Historic Properties Workshop through the integration of a Flood Risk Workshop that will 
allow all Palm Beach residents to see how flooding will directly impact their property. This open house Flood Risk 
Workshop will take place on Saturday, December 5th from 10am to 3pm. 

Palm Beach residents will have the opportunity to come to the Foundation and learn how they will be affected 
by new FEMA maps and flood insurance rates, and how to best utilize this information to protect their homes 
from flooding. The open house workshop will feature interactive tables where residents can stop and learn about 
elevation certification, flood insurance, and different approaches to floodproofing all customized to their property. 
Information will be available to guide residents’ decision-making on this issue of increasing importance. 

After the workshop, the Foundation will host three virtual lectures featuring experts in flood science, insurance 
fluctuations, and solutions by neighborhood. The lectures will be available to stream through the Foundation’s 
website. 

The Foundation is proud to partner with the Town of Palm Beach and Resilient Enterprise Solutions to bring 
together the experts on flood risk and response. 

Preservation Advocacy

Advocacy for preservation initiatives has always been, and continues to be, central to the Foundation’s mission. 
Foundation staff, including Amanda Skier, Katie Jacob, and Aimee Sunny, have been integral to the Town’s recent 
development of three important changes that benefit historic properties.

For many years, the Foundation has been advocating for the creation of conservation districts to complement the 
Landmarks program. Town Council recently adopted a series of 11 districts covering the entire island. No additional 
restrictions have been placed on any structures within these districts, but rather a cost-saving incentive has been 
created. The districts provide the opportunity for any building identified as historically significant to take advantage of 
FEMA and building code exemptions to avoid needing to elevate a structure during renovations. Property owners are 
not required to utilize this exemption, but if they choose to do so, this new incentive may lead to fewer demolitions of 
older structures and therefore help preserve the character of Palm Beach.

Foundation staff recently participated in a review of the Town’s approval process for Landmarks projects, and 
provided input on the newly developed Design Review Matrix. This matrix makes clear what type of review is needed 
for a given project, and provides a fair, predictable process for applicants and the Town to follow.

Foundation staff have also been instrumental in bringing about recent discussions regarding incentives for the 
Landmarks program. In order to encourage property owners to Landmark properties, as well as to offset some of the 
costs associated with owning and renovating a Landmark structure, the Town is exploring the development of an 
incentive program. Although the particulars of the program have not yet been established by the Town Council, the 
Foundation is thrilled that an incentive program is currently being studied and developed.
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Villa Tramento on Clarendon Avenue being raised to prevent further flooding damage. Image by Gene Pandula.

Town Hall. PFPB Archives. 



Landmarks Discovered Series
In July, the Preservation Foundation introduced Landmarks Discovered, a virtual series exploring the works of Palm 
Beach architects and how they have shaped the character of the town.  Each episode focuses on a landmarked 
building and shares the history of the property through a virtual tour, archival materials, and expert commentary.  
The virtual format allows the Foundation to connect with a broader audience and create a dialogue about how 
architecture defines the community.

Landmarks Discovered serves as a vehicle for the Foundation to discuss the significance of historic preservation 
in the 21st century. The hosts, Executive Director Amanda Skier and Director of Programming Katie Jacob, both 
hold graduate degrees in Historic Preservation. Their insightful interviews with design professionals and fellow 
preservationists acknowledge the practical challenges of rehabilitation projects and elucidate the intricate details 
that distinguish original craftsmanship from modern-day construction.  

The archival collections of the Foundation and the fundamental role that research plays in successful rehabilitation 
projects are central themes in the series. Each episode takes viewers behind the scenes to learn how primary sources 
such as architectural plans and historic photographs inform the planning and design of a project. In sharing these 
primary sources, the series also facilitates greater access to the Foundation’s archives.

Landmarks Discovered can be streamed anytime on the Preservation Foundation’s website. Tune in now for episodes 
exploring the work of Belford Shoumate, Marion Sims Wyeth, and more.

Polly Jessup Design Series
The fourth year of the Polly Jessup Design Series will feature Caroline Rafferty as the distinguished lecturer on interior 
design in Palm Beach on Thursday, December 10th at 6pm.

Caroline’s approach to design speaks to her love of the arts, her intuitive business sense, and her unique first-hand 
experiences with many aspects of creating the built environment. In 2008, she co-founded Carolina George, an 
interior design firm with its own line of fabrics and furniture in New York. And after moving to Palm Beach with her 
family, Caroline established Caroline Rafferty Interiors in 2015. Her interiors are characterized by rich color palettes; 
thoughtful, collected furnishings and art; bold patterns and textures; a mix of time periods; and a strong emphasis 
on ethically sourced materials. Most recently, she’s decided to parlay her design ethos into opening The Grand Tour 
with her design-savvy mother Julie, using as inspiration her grandmother Dearie, who was a tastemaker impassioned 
by kindness and generosity. In this vein, Caroline sits on several boards of foundations that give back to their 
communities. Caroline holds a Master of Fine Arts in Art History from The Institute of Fine Arts at New York University 
and a bachelor’s degree from Trinity College in Hartford, Connecticut.

The Polly Jessup Design series was created in 2017 in honor of local interior designer, Polly Jessup (1899-1988). 
Despite a lack of formal training, Mrs. Jessup’s eye for color, style, and form made her a nationally renowned interior 
designer whose designs were integral to the gracious lifestyle for which Palm Beach is known. Mrs. Jessup remained 
active in interior design for over sixty years, and created graceful and sophisticated interior décor for Palm Beach 
society’s biggest names – Dupont, Ford, Whitney, Mellon, Reed, and countless other socialites. 

The Polly Jessup Design Series is generously underwritten by the Daniel Family.
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Behind the scenes filming of Landmarks Discovered at Foundation Headquarters with Kilo Content. 

Caroline Rafferty. Image by Capehart.Dining Room. Image by Ken Hayden.



New Director of Archives Joins Staff
Marie Penny is the new Director of Archives for the Preservation Foundation of Palm 
Beach. Marie previously served as the Archivist at the Norton Museum of Art.

After graduating from Queens College at the City University of New York with a 
Masters in Library Science, Marie spent two years as the Senior Archivist at Rafael 
Viñoly Architects. In 2012, she brought her experience in managing architectural 
archives to Richard Meier & Partners as the Director of Archives & Exhibitions. In this 
role she oversaw the move and installation of the Richard Meier Model Museum and 
provided tours of the collection to architecture students, design enthusiasts, and 
architects from around the world. She also coordinated and acted as a courier for 
two exhibitions for the 50-year-old firm which were displayed in Italy and Germany.
 
After 6 years in this role, Marie relocated to West Palm Beach for an opportunity to 
serve as the Norton Museum of Art’s first Archivist. She established the Museum’s 
archives and organized and arranged 80 years of institutional records which 
included exhibition files, building plans, and the founder Ralph Norton’s personal 
papers. 

Marie is thrilled to be part of a team devoted to the scholarly advancement of Palm 
Beach’s architectural history. She looks forward to creating greater accessibility to 
the collection at the Preservation Foundation by making the digitized materials 
more widely available to the public. Marie is excited to bring her passion for 
preserving historical records and promoting them through contributions to 
publications, exhibitions, and social media.

Marie Penny.

Monograph on Marion Sims Wyeth
The Preservation Foundation of Palm Beach is pleased to announce a forthcoming publication on Architect Marion 
Sims Wyeth (1889-1982).  The monograph will be the first in depth look at the life and work of Marion Sims Wyeth, 
from his family background through a Palm Beach career that lasted from 1919 to 1973. Wyeth was the first Palm 
Beach architect to be inducted into the American Institute of Architects (AIA) in 1954. He received the Test of Time 
Award from its Palm Beach Chapter in 1981.

Authored by Dr. Jane S. Day who served as the consultant to the Town of Palm Beach Landmarks Commission for 
twenty-one years, Day’s original research will expand upon the work of the late architectural historian Dr. Donald 
Curl.  The examination of Wyeth’s architecture will make use of the primary source material housed at the Robert M. 
Grace Library, the Jack C. Massey Architectural Archives, and the Mr. and Mrs. Paul Van der Grift Architectural Image 
Collection at the Preservation Foundation. The significance of Wyeth’s legacy to the community will be discussed in a 
forward by Palm Beach architect and former Landmarks Chairman Eugene Pandula. 

The book examines in detail the finest examples of the architect’s designs. Pulled from a commission list of over seven 
hundred projects it includes landmarked residential buildings that make up the fabric of Palm Beach such as Tre 
Fontaine, Southwood, and Shaughnessy House. It also goes beyond Palm Beach to explore important commissions 
like the Norton Gallery of Art, the Florida Governor’s Mansion, the Seminole Golf Club and Shangri La, Doris Duke’s 
house in Honolulu, Hawaii.  Wyeth’s architectural drawings and historic photographs, many of which have never been 
published, and new photographs of iconic structures will be featured. 

The Wyeth Monograph will be published by Rizzoli in Fall 2021 and is generously underwritten by Betsy and Paul 
Shiverick.

David McCulloch, Marion Sims Wyeth, and Addiosn Mizner sitting in Wyeth’s personal home, Tre Fontaine. PFPB Archives.
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The John D. Mashek and Jerry A. Tishman Scholarships

This summer, in light of these difficult times, the Preservation Foundation was proud to increase our number of 
scholarship awards in order to assist four deserving students. The John D. Mashek Scholarship was presented to 
Amber Wang. Ms. Wang graduated 5th in her class from Dreyfoos School of the Arts, and will be studying architecture 
at Rice University this fall. 

The Jerry A. Tishman Scholarship was expanded and awarded to Laura Stargala, Antonio Miragaya, and Samantha 
Staviss. Ms. Stargala is pursuing a Master of Architecture at Cornell University with a focus on historic preservation, 
environmental issues, and building community. Mr. Miragaya is pursuing a Master of Architecture at Florida 
International University, and once completed wants to focus on designing public and community spaces. Ms. Staviss 
was our 2019 Baker Summer Intern, and is now proudly pursuing her goal of attending Tulane University to complete 
dual Master of Architecture and Historic Preservation degrees. 

The Foundation’s scholarship programs implement our mission and positively impact so many students. Our 
2019 Tishman Scholarship winner, Michael DeMaagd Rodriguez, upon completing his studies and accepting a job 
working in architecture and historic preservation, wrote, “It is with tremendous gratitude that I continue this journey 
bolstered by the support of the Preservation Foundation of Palm Beach. Your impacts are far-reaching, concrete, and 
meaningful.”  He further stated, in reference to his thesis project that proposed an adaptive reuse of a historic factory 
complex for a senior center and housing that “the Tishman Scholarship allowed me to acquire the appropriate digital 
tools to perform thorough research and analysis to successfully complete this project, even while working remotely.”  

Although COVID-19 may be altering many educational facilities and opportunities, our scholarships are allowing 
students to continue pursuing their studies and have a positive impact in their communities.
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2020 Anthony K. Baker Internship 

The Preservation Foundation’s Anthony K. Baker Summer Internship Program 
has enriched the educational experiences of undergraduate and graduate 
students of architecture and historic preservation since 2009. This year’s summer 
intern, Caroline Gesell was given the opportunity to work remotely on a unique 
project with our archival collections. 

The ease of modern technology and the complete digitization of the Marion 
Sims Wyeth and Polly Jessup Collections allowed for Caroline to connect the two 
architectural collections together. Caroline looked through the commissions of 
each Jessup furniture drawing and matched the furniture commission to a Wyeth 
house in Palm Beach. She concluded that there were forty-five commissions 
where the design professionals worked together, and proceeded to include some 
background on some of their more prominent clients such as: Mr. and Mrs. Harry 
Bingham; Mr. and Mrs. John S. Pillsbury; Mr. Wrightsman; and Mr. and Mrs. Ogden 
Phipps. By researching the client connections of these two archival collections, 
scholars are able to see the design partnerships that were created between 
architect and interior designer during the early development of Palm Beach 
when it was commonplace for a house to be fully completed for the owners 
January arrival. 

Caroline will be completing her Masters of Architectural History program this fall 
at the University of Virginia while working on her thesis which will be analyzing 
buildings destroyed in a Detroit neighborhood during the riot of 1967. While 
her Baker Internship experience was unique compared to years past she stated, 
“Although working remotely for this internship was a little different, I enjoyed 
the work I was able to do and the overall experience. I am still looking forward to 
hopefully coming down one day to meet in person!”

Caroline Gesell.

2019 Tishman Scholarship Winner, Michael DeMaagd Rodriguez.Preview of Michael’s project: Tanglefoot Senior Center and Apartments. 



Your Impact by the Numbers: 

The Foundation is grateful to the following individuals for their generosity during the 2019-2020 season:
(Total annual giving from 6/1/2019 to 7/31/2020)

$50,000 and above
Estate of Mary Hulitar
Mr. Stephen Karp
Mr. and Mrs. Howard J. Kessler
Mr. Samuel Lehrman
Mrs. William H. Pitt

$20,000 - $49,999
Mr. James D. Berwind and Mr. Kevin Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Butler
Mr. John F. Terwilliger and 
 Mrs. Laura D. Codman
First Republic Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Peter T. Grauer
Mr. and Mrs. Martin D. Gruss
Dr. and Mrs. Ben Han
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald R. Jordan, Jr.
Mr. Michael A. Kovner and 
 Mr. Jean M. Doyen de Montaillou
Mr. Kenn Karakul and Mr. James G. Held
Mr. and Mrs. Henry R. Kravis
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremiah D. Lambert
The Honorable and Mrs. Howard H. Leach
Mrs. Susan S. Lloyd
Mr. and Mrs. Donald K. Miller
MISH, Inc.
Mrs. William G. Pannill
Mr. Thomas Peterffy and Mrs. Lynne Wheat
Mrs. Sallie B. Phillips
Mr. Daniel E. Ponton
Mr. Thomas C. Quick
Secretary and Mrs. Wilbur L. Ross, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Rutherfoord, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Saunders III
Mr. and Mrs. Julio Serrano
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Shiverick
The Honorable Lesly S. Smith 
Charles P. and Lucy Miller 
 Sturges Charitable Trust

$15,000 - $19,999
Mr. Howard E. Cox and Ms. Wendy Bingham
Mr. Marvin H. Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. E. Llwyd Ecclestone
Mr. and Mrs. Jose Pepe Fanjul
Fernando Wong Outdoor Living Design
Ambassador and Mrs. David T. Fischer
Mr. Andrew Forsyth and Ms. Kelly Williams
Mr. and Mrs. George D. Gould
Dr. Peter N. Heydon
Mrs. David J. Mahoney

Mr. Tomas Maier and Mr. Andrew Preston
National Trust for Historical Preservation
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Schumacher
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Simmons
Jerry A. Tishman Living Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Leo A. Vecellio, Jr.

$10,000 - $14,999
Mr. and Mrs. Harold J. Baxter
Mrs. T. Dennie Boardman
Mrs. Edwin M. Burke
Mr. and Mrs. Willis H. du Pont
Mr. and Mrs. Alfonso Fanjul
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Fisher
Ms. Kristen Kelly Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Merritt Folger
Mrs. Jack M. Friedland
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Frisbie, Jr.
Ms. Gillian S. Fuller
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Grace
Mr. and Mrs. J. Ira Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard A. Lauder
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Luter III
Ambassador and Mrs. Earle I. Mack
Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert C. Maurer
Mr. and Mrs. Ellis J. Parker
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Phelan
Mrs. Katharine Rayner
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Rollnick
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Royce
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Rutgers

$5,000 - $9,999
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Allen
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Annan
Ms. Julie Araskog
Mr. and Mrs. Manucher Azmudeh
Mrs. Mary-Randolph Ballinger
Mr. and Mrs. James Bay
Ms. Kim B. Bepler
Mr. and Mrs. Howard B. Bernick
Ambassador Nancy G. Brinker
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Bronfman
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Burn
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Castellano
Mr. and Mrs. C. Payson Coleman, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher B. Cowie
Mr. and Mrs. John Damgard
Brigadier General Peter M. Dawkins and  
 The Honorable Mary Dawkins 
Mrs. Edith R. Dixon
Mrs. Jacqueline B. Drake

Fairfax and Sammons
The Max M. and Marjorie S. 
 Fisher Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Gendelman
Ms. Joan Granlund
Mr. and Mrs. Francis C. Grant III
Mrs. William H. Hamm III
Mr. and Mrs. Charles C. Hickox
Mrs. Page Lee Hufty
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Hunt
Mr. and Mrs. William James
Mr. and Mrs. Hashem Khosrovani
Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Kohl
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Marcus
Mrs. Talbott B. Maxey
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Meyer
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley L. Moore, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Morgenstern
Mr. David G. Ober
Polk Brothers Foundation
Mr. Jeffrey A. Pfeifle
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Pohanka
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Reynolds
Mrs. Frances G. Scaife
Mr. Marc Schappell and 
 Mr. Thomas Anderson
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Schuler
Mr. Harold B. Smith, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Randall D. Smith
Mr. Peter Soros and Ms. Electra Toub
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy S. Sotos
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Stiller
Mrs. Susan O. Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Dom A. Telesco
Cynthia Van Buren, Esq.
Mr. Dinyar S. Wadia
Mr. and Mrs. Erik T. Waldin

$2,500 - $4,999
Mr. and Mrs. Stuart D. Baker
Mr. John R. Knop and Ms. Leslee Belluchie
Mr. and Mrs. Alan D. Bleznak
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald M. Bradley
Ms. Jana Bytner
Chanel
Mr. Guy Clark and Mr. Harrison Morgan
Mr. Andrew Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Lewis S. W. Crampton
Mr. and Mrs. David S. Daniel
Mr. Hugh Davis and Ms. Laura Wright
Mrs. Herme de Wyman Miro

Conserving 50,000+ archival resources including architectural drawings, 
photographs, and building records. 

4,000 students participating annually in our living history program at the Little Red 
Schoolhouse. 

1,000 students participating annually in experiential learning programs focused on 
nature, conservation, and ethnobotany. 

Showcasing 200+ species in our living library of native plants at Pan’s Garden. 

Advocating 12 months a year for the protection of town character and the 
advancement of Palm Beach’s Green Initiative. 

Producing 12 episodes of Landmarks Discovered, our monthly virtual series that 
explores how architecture defines Palm Beach.

Curating 10+ lectures and workshops focused on the built environment and 
landscape stewardship each season. 

Advancing scholarship in Palm Beach history through 7 publications and 1 staff-
curated exhibition each season. 

Recognizing superior design and excellence in preservation with 4 awards each 
season: Robert I. Ballinger Award; Polly Earl Award; Elizabeth L. and John H. Schuler 
Award; and Lesly S. Smith Landscape Award. 

4 schools, Palm Beach Day Academy, Palm Beach Public, Rosarian Academy, and 
St. Ann Catholic School, receiving Heritage Education instruction from our staff of 
preservation professionals. 

Maintaining 2 Foundation-owned green spaces for the enjoyment of the community: 
Earl E. T. Smith Park and Pan’s Garden.

Image by Brantley Photography

Your generosity is crucial to sustaining our efforts to protect 
the heritage and enhance the beauty of Palm Beach. Please 
return the enclosed form to renew your membership for the 
2020-2021 season.

Membership is recognized during the fiscal year in which it is 
received, beginning July 1st and ending June 30th.
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Mr. Christopher Drake and  
 Mr. William Steele
Mrs. Edith B. Eglin 
Ambassador and Mrs. Edward E. Elson
Mr. and Mrs. Carlos Ferrer
Mr. and Mrs. Cliff Fischer 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Fishel
Mr. and Mrs. James Freeman
Ms. Jennifer C. Garrigues
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Glickman
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Graber
Ms. Adele R. Grant
Mr. and Mrs. Haynes G. Griffin
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Gubelmann
Torrence and Rosemary Harder
Mr. Leonard M. Harlan
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph T. Harper
Mr. and Mrs. Peter H. Hill
Ms. Jayne T. Keith
Mr. and Mrs. Russell P. Kelley III
Mr. Thomas S. Kenan III
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Kirchhoff
Mr. Richard L. Kramer
Mr. and Mrs. Alvin B. Krongard
Dr. and Mrs. Ernst A. Langner
Mrs. Patricia Lester
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mackle
Mr. and Mrs. Allen B. Mann
Mrs. Joselyn Martin
Mr. and Mrs. Roman Martinez IV
Mrs. Edward McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Leigh A. McMakin
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Morris, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Carlos G. Morrison
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Mulcahy
Mrs. Lucia N. Musso
Mr. Robert E. Nederlander, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Pahlavan
Ms. Kathrine Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. John Pettenati
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Phelps
Mrs. Sona V. Reese
Ms. Rebecca Robinson
Dr. and Mrs. Marc Ronert
Mrs. William D. Roosevelt
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold Rosenshein
Mr. and Mrs. Jorge A. Sanchez
Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. Scott, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Martin D. Shafiroff
Mr. and Mrs. Martin G. Silver
Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm M. Sklar
Mr. Steven Stolman and Mr. Rich Wilkie
Mr. John J. Tatooles and Mr. Victor Moore
The Breakers
The PHFFoundation, Inc.

The Walter & Adi Blum Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Tiefel
Mr. and Mrs. Pascal F. Tone
Mr. William J. Diamond and 
 Mrs. Regine Traulsen
Mr. and Mrs. Wallace R. Turner
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Vila
Wally Findlay Galleries, Inc.
Mrs. Marigil Walsh
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Watkins
Mr. and Mrs. Keith L. Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Wright
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Zacharias

$1,000 - $2,499
Mr. and Mrs. Larry B. Alexander, Jr.
Mrs. Nathan Appleman
Mr. and Mrs. Rand V. Araskog
Mr. and Mrs. Jay G. Axelrod
Mr. Harold B. Bader
Mr. and Mrs. Irving W. Bailey II
Ms. Jane Beasley
Mr. and Mrs. Keith D. Beaty
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Benjamin IV
Mr. William B. Blundin and 
 Mr. Kyle Kahriman
Mr. Benjamin Blythe
Bill Bone, Esq.
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Bowman
Ambassador and Mrs. Stephen F. Brauer
Ms. Joan Brock
Dr. Katherine Bryan
Ms. Charlotte Ross Canet
Mr. Ara D. Cohen
Ms. Pamela W. Cole
Mrs. Cristina B. Condon
Mr. Kevin Condon and Ms. Katherine Lande
Mr. John Corey and Mr. Miguel Rosales
Mr. and Mrs. John Corey
Mr. Peter Cromarty
Mr. and Mrs. Brownlee O. Currey, Jr.
Mr. Thomas D’Agostino, Jr.
Dailey Janssen Architects, P.A.
Mr. and Mrs. Roberto de Guardiola
Ms. Susan Doughan
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Duberstein
Mr. Douglas Fabick and Ms. Lori Hines
Mr. and Mrs. Jose P. Fanjul, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Fitzgerald
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Forbes
Mr. and Mrs. George L. Ford III
Mr. John S. Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Vere Gaynor

Mr. C. Meade Geisel, Jr. and 
 Ms. Louisa Blodgett
Mr. Jeffry E. Giangrande
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence J. Goldrich
Mr. T. F. Goodale
Ms. Irene T. S. Goodkind
Mr. and Mrs. Murray H. Goodman
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Grace
Mr. and Mrs. Horace A. Gray III
Mrs. Jacquelyn A. Grimm
Dr. and Mrs. Randolph H. Guthrie
Ms. Anne Haley
Mrs. Anita J. Hamilton
Mrs. Julia S. Hansen
Mrs. Mai Hallingby Harrison
Mr. John Hendrickson
Mr. Paul A. Herrick and 
 Ms. Virginia Shugrue
Mr. and Mrs. Henry P. Hoffstot III
Mr. and Mrs. William Indoe
Mr. and Mrs. William Ingram
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Isham
J. McLaughlin
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Kahan
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur L. Kelly
Ms. Belinda Kielland
Mr. and Mrs. John Klopp
Ambassador and Mrs. Ronald S. Lauder
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Leatherman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph B. Ledbetter
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Lourie
Mr. and Mrs. J. P. Lyons
Mr. and Mrs. Frank J. Maguire
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Peter May
Mr. and Mrs. Knox McKee
Mr. Ross W. Meltzer
Ms. Madeleine Morrison and 
 Mr. Charles Bellock
Mrs. Virginia Mortara
Ms. Suzanne Mott Dansby
Mr. and Mrs. Tim Mullen
Mr. and Mrs. W. Stephen Murray
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Nederlander
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Nelson
Ms. Pamela F. O’Connor
Mr. and Mrs. Chips C. Page
Mrs. Anka K. Palitz
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher T. H. Pell
Mr. and Mrs. Brian C. Pfeifler
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon L. Pollock
Mr. and Mrs. John W. S. Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas K. Rafferty
Mr. Timothy Rooney, Jr.

Mr. Heinrich Rose
Mr. and Mrs. E. B. Ross, Jr.
Mr. Burl Salmon and Mr. Robert Henkel
Mr. Scott Sanders and Mr. Peter Wilson
Dr. Josephine Shallo-Hoffmann
Mr. and Mrs. Earl E. T. Smith, Jr.
Mrs. Suzette de Marigny Smith
Ms. Annabel Soper
Mr. Reginald G. Stambaugh
Mrs. Louise H. Stephaich
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Sullivan, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Van Wyk III
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Vecellio
Mr. and Mrs. Henry B. Wehrle, Jr.
Ms. Kendall Wheeler
Mr. Michel Witmer
Mr. and Mrs. Watson Wright

$500 - $999
Mr. Pieter Aarsen and  Mr. Arnold Groos
Mr. David Albenda and 
 Mr. Graham Watkins
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Asbacher
Mr. and Mrs. Norberto Azqueta, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Bowler
Ms. Meg Braff
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Bridger
Bridges, Marsh, and Associates, Inc.
Mrs. James M. Burt, III
Mr. Gerald Buxbaum
Mr. Kevin Byrne and Mr. Will Ameringer
Mr. and Mrs. Alerio A. Cardinale
Ms. Katherine Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. Eric C. Christu
Mr. and Mrs. William Cini
Mr. Jerome J. Claeys III
Mr. and Mrs. James Clifford
Mrs. Bradley Collins
Drs. John F. Cooney and 
 Gail Austin Cooney
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Cregan
Mr. and Mrs. Cody Crowell
Ms. Carla P. Darlington
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Dattels
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Davies
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Davis
Marquesa Viuda de San Damian
Mrs. J. Simpson Dean
Mrs. John P. Diesel
Mr. and Mrs. Sanford B. Ehrenkranz
Mr. William R. Eubanks and Mr. Ben Stein
Mr. William B. Finneran
Mr. Arthur G. Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Flaherty
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Ford

Mr. Michael Formica and 
 Mr. Robert Hiemstra
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Foster
Dr. and Mrs. Kenneth Franklin
Ms. Constance Freehill
Mr. and Mrs. James Freney
Ms. Frances W. Frisbie and 
 Mr. Richard Frisbie
Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Frisbie, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. R. Joseph Fuchs
Ms. Theresa Gaugler
Mr. and  Mrs. L. Martin Gibbs
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Gill
Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Glasser
Ms. Linda Glazer
Mr. and Mrs. Stan M. Godoff
Mr. and Mrs. Jamie Gordon
Ms. Susan Gray
Ms. Cecilia Hamilton and Mr. Jay Ehrlich
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Hassen
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Henry
Mr. James P. Hogan
Ms. Ann M. Holmes
Mr. and Mrs. Kristian Horvei
Mr. and Mrs. R. Douglas Hulse
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Inman
Mr. and Mrs. Gene Jankowski
Mr. and Mrs. Blake Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Jones
Mr. David Kagan and Mr. Samuel Phillips
Ms. Kristin H. Kellogg and Mr. Taylor Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kellogg
Dr. Jerome Klein and Ms. Andrea Joseffer
Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Klein
Mr. and Mrs. Jarrett B. Kling
Mr. and Mrs. Philip B. Korsant
Mr. and Mrs. Peter E. Lacaillade
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph LaNasa
Mrs. Roni G. Lawn
Mr. and Mrs. Francis A. LeCates, Jr.
Ms. Susan Lerner
Ms. Memrie Lewis
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Lickle
Mrs. Ellen F. Liman
Mr. and Mrs. Derek Limbocker
Mrs. Bobbie Lindsay
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Loomis
Mr. Raymond F. Lucchetti and 
 Mr. Barry Kean
Mr. and Mrs. Robb R. Maass
Ms. Diana Mack and Mr. Jake Little
Mr. and Mrs. Lance D. Mahaney
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Mara
Mr. and Mrs. Grant E. Mashek
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Matthews

Mr. and Mrs. Jon Mauck
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Mavec
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon W. McCoun
Mr. and Mrs. John McGowan
Mr. and Mrs. J. Peter McKelvy
Mr. and Mrs. William G. McKnight
Mr. Jeff McQuillan and Ms. Lynne Gayle
Mr. David S. Miller and Mr. Ray Wakefield
Mr. Dennis Miller and Mr. Milan Hughston
Dr. and Mrs. Garry M. Miller
Mr. and Mrs. D. Quinn Mills
Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Mintmire
Ms. Deborah Montaperto
Mrs. Danielle Hickox Moore
Mrs. Thomas W. Moseley
Ms. Carol Munzenrieder
Ms. Linda R. Olsson
Ms. Jane E. Osgood and 
 Mr. Frederick W. Hilles
Ms. Nell Otto
Dr. Giselle Parry
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph F. Patton
Ms. Debbie Payne
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Peacock
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Pichney
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Pitts
Mr. Charles C. Poole and 
 Mr. Bruce Langmaid
Mr. Harvey L. Poppel
Mr. and Mrs. David Porges
Mr. and Mrs. Zachary Potter
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Price
Mr. William Proctor
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Pucillo
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Raptis
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Rawding
Mr. Ronald D. Risner
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas E. Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. C. Tanner Rose
Mr. John P. Ross
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Strawbridge, Jr.
Mr. David T. Sarama
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Schroeder
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Sciame
Ms. Sharon Seagren
Mr. Gerald Seay
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Segraves
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Sheldon
Mrs. Francis A. Shields
Mr. and Mrs. Shaw Sprague
Mr. Jack Staub and Mr. Frederick Reynolds
Ms. Sandra Stella
Mr. and Mrs. David Stuart
Mr. A. Michael Sullivan, Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. Stephen Sullivan
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Mr. and Mrs. John H. Surovek
Mr. Simon Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. David Thayer
Dr. and Mrs. Arthur Tiger
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Told, Jr.
Mr. John Turgeon
Mr. and Mrs. Diego Urrutia
Ms. Susan Van Pelt
Mr. Carl Vasile
Mr. Krystian von Speidel and 
 Mr. Nathan Frank
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Walde
Mrs. Susan Watts
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Wetenhall
Mrs. Mahnaz Whelton
Mr. and Mrs. R. Richard Williams
Mr. and Mrs. George T. Williamson
Mr. Jason Willoughby
Mr. and Mrs. Donald M. Wolf

UP TO $499
Dr. Kathleen H. Aiello and 
 Mr. Eugene J. Aiello
Mr. Matthew Ailey and Mr. Greg Zaffiro
Mrs. Jacqueline Albarran
Mr. J. Richard Allinson
Ms. Lou Ann Alsip
Mrs. Bjorn Alvern
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Antinozzi
Mr. Clark Appleby
Mr. Jason Arbuckle and Mr. Mark Arena
Mr. and Mrs. Anderson Arnold
Mr. William W. Atterbury III
Mr. Mark Baccash
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Bailey
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard C. Baldwin III
Mr. James M. Ballentine, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Brett Barakett
Mrs. Merrilyn Bardes
Mr. and Mrs. Nevin P. Bauman
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth S. Beall, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory S. Belton
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Benitz
Dr. and Mrs. Joel Berman
Mr. and Mrs. Brij N. Bhargava
Mr. and Mrs. Danny Bierman
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Bishop
Mr. and Mrs. John Blades
Ms. Jacqueline Bloom
Mr. Charles D. Bonanno
Ms. Cynthia Bournique
Ms. Pamela Bove
Miss Stephanie Branscomb and 
 Ms. Regine Branscomb
Mr. and Mrs.  J. Reeve Bright
Ms. Linda Bronson and Mr. Irwin Metzger

Miss Grace G. Brown
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Buchanan III
Ms. Denise Budnitz
Mrs. Karen S. Butler
Mr. John Calcagno
Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. Callahan
Mrs. Eleanor K. Callahan
Ms. Marilyn Campbell
Mr. John Hynes and Ms.Lisa Caniff
Mr. James B. Canning
Capehart Photography
Mr. and Mrs. Damion Carufe
Ms. Beatrice Cayzer and 
 Mr. William Richards
Ms. Vera Chapman
Ms. Rosalind Clarke
Dr. Rosemary Clemens
Mr. Vincent T. Cloud
Mr. and Mrs. Allan N. Cohen
Mr. and Mrs. Loren F. Cole, Jr.
Mr. William Condie
The Honorable Gail Coniglio
Ms. Therese Cook
Ms. Gail H. Cooke
Ms. Mazie L. Cox and Mr. Brinkley Thorne
Mr. William Roger Cummings
Ms. Grace C. Dana
Mrs. Mary-Sargent D’Anglejan
Mr. Forrest Daniels
Mr. and Mrs. John H. Daniels
Ms. Lacy Davisson
Dr. Jane S. Day
Mr. Joseph H. Deary
Ms. Angela A. DeFina
Mr. Joseph R. DeFina
Ms. Pamela R. DeFina
Mr. Kevin Delahanty and 
 Mrs. Denise De-Diego
Ms. Sharon DiBona
Ms. Amber Doherty
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Donaghy
Ms. Victoria Donaldson
Ms. Natalia D’Onofrio
Mr. John Christopher Dooney
Mr. R. Kevin Dougherty
Mrs. John J. Dowdle
Mr. and Mrs. W. A. Dowell
Mr. Daniel E. Drennen
Ms. Kathy Duffin
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Dupuis
Ms. Karen Egger
Mr. and Mrs. James Engel
Euro Homes, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Falk

Mr. Kyle Fant
Mr. John J. Farrell
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Fay
Mr. William Feldkamp
Drs. Andrew and Katrina Firlik
Ms. Florence Flynn
Mr. and Mrs. Walter S. Foster II
Ms. Lynn Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Ridgely Foster
Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Frankel III
Mr. and Mrs. David Frisbie
Dr. and Mrs. Gregory Frost
Mr. Michael Fullwood and 
 Mr. Louis Marotta
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Gambill, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Garvy
Ms. Anastasia Georgas
Mrs. Kathy Georgas
Ms. Vera C. Gibbons
Mrs. Courtney Gibson
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy M. Givens
Dr. John C. Grabow and 
 Mrs. Eileen Cornacchia
Mrs. Ernest Greeff
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Greenberg
Ms. Heidi M. Greene and Mr. Michael Kluger
Mr. Richard Flaxman and Ms. Judith Guido
Ms. Lisa Gulley
Mr. and Mrs. Desmond Heathwood
Charlotte K. Hennessey
Mr. Alfonso Hernandez
Ms. Judy Herrick
Dr. Robert J. Desnick and Ms. Julie Herzig
Ms. Carolyn Hodge
Mr. Chad A. Hoeft and 
 Mr. Matthew McCormick
Ms. Nancy Z. Holland
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Holton
Dr. Neri Holzer
Holyfield and Thomas, LLC
Mr. and Mrs. Brian J. Hurley
R. Gregory Hyden, Esq.
Drs. Mark and Ellie Idstrom
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Jacobson
Mrs. Daniel H. James
Mr. and Mrs. Noel Jeffrey
Mr. Reuben B. Johnson III and 
 Ms. Mary E. Watkins
Mr. and Mrs. Brady Johnstone
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Kalisman
Mr. David Kamm and 
 Mr. Michael C. O’Connor
Keep Palm Beach County Beautiful, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Guy Kellner
Mr. Desmond Keogh

Kirchhoff & Associates Architects
Mr. and Mrs.  Nickolas Sargent
Mr. and Mrs. Avery Klann
The Honorable Richard M. Kleid
Ms. Kierstin Klein
Mr. and Mrs. Michael M. Kranich, Sr.
Ms. Laurel A. Krebs
Ms. Kate Kuhner
Mrs. Nancy Kyle and Mr. John Fraser
Mrs. Susan Lane
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey S. Lee
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Lehman
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Leiva
Ms. Dorothy Wood Letts
Ms. Stacey Leuliette
Ms. Ina D. Levy
Ms. Carolyn R. Lindsay
Ms. Rosa Lowinger
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lunder
Mrs. Susan E. Lundin
Ms. Brenda J. Lusher
Ms. Joyce E. Mantyla
Ms. Mimi Matthews
Mr. Michael McCabe
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas McClelland
Ms. Linda Merk-Gould
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Metzger
Ms. Pamela Michaels
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Milliken
Peter D. Moor, AIA
Mrs. Elizabeth Morten
Ms. Regina Mullen
Mrs. Pamelee Murphy
Mrs. Pamela Acheson Myers
Dr. Lindsey Naimoli
Mr. and Mrs. John Newsome
Ms. Alison Newton
Mrs. R. Kendall Nottingham
Mr. Kip O’Brien
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis O’Kain
Ms. Lisa Palestrini
Mrs. Diana L. Paxton
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Pepper
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Peter
Ms. Pamela A. Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Pinckney
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Price
Mr. Victor Principe and Mr. John Renninger
Mr. Alan Quartucci
Ms. Meredith Quick
Mr. Guy Rabideau
Ms. Caroline Rapoport
Miss Daly Reardon
Ms. Debra Reece
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Reed

REG Architects, Inc.
Ms. Barbara G. Rentschler
Ms. Karen P. Restaino
Mr. Paul E. Reynolds
Mrs. Stephanie Ricotta
Mrs. Ann M. Riker
Mrs. Ruby S. Rinker
Ms. Barbara Rogoff
Ms. Carolyn Roy
RPP Palm Beach Property, LP
Mr. Howard Rubinson
Mr. John E. Sanders
Mr. and Mrs. E. Todd Savage
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Sayer
Mr. and Mrs. Victor J. Scaravilli
Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Schaeffer
Mr. and Mrs. K. Christian Schoeller
Ms. Mary L. Schwab
Mrs. Anita Seltzer
Ms. Ronnie Diane Serlin
Mr. Jay Serzan
Mr. Thomas W. Shaffer
Ms. Jessica Shapiro and 
 Mr. Noah Tennyson
Mrs. Jean S. Sharf
Mr. and Mrs. Zachary Shipley
Ms. Faren Silverman
Mr. Richard R. Silvin
Mr. Eric Kramer and Ms. Sara Skillern
Mrs. Alexander B. Slater
Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Small
Mr. Vernon Small and Mr. Michael Judd
Ms. Melissa M. Smiles
Mr. and Mrs. Eric Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Smith
Ms. Wendy Stahl
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Steel
Ms. Ethel J. Steindl and Mr. James Liebling
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Steinle
Mr. Van Stewart
Ms. Isabel Stuebe
Mr. and Mrs. George E. Summers
Ms. Carol-Ann Sutton
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Tessoff
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Theodoracopulos
Ms. Sandra Thompson
Ms. Lisa Torell
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Trulaske
Mr. and Mrs. Bradley van Hoek
Ms. Frederika van Waveren
Mr. Terry L. Vaughn and Dr. Ira Rubenstein
Mr. William Vernon and 
 Ms. Lisabet Summa
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Vertesch
Ms. Claudia Visconti

Mr. and Mrs. Carlo Vittorini
Ms. Diana Vought
Mr. and Mrs. Erik C. Wagner
Mrs. Mary Lou Wagner
Mr. Garth Wakeford and Ms. Jennifer Borg
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Walker
Mr. Edward Ward
Mrs. William S. Watchman, Jr.
Ms. Beverly Wilbur
Ms. Robin Wilder
Mr. Alexander Wilson
Ms. Kristi Witker-Coons
Ms. Christine Wolf
Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Winston Wren
Mrs. Clinton R. Wyckoff, III
The Honorable Beverly White Yeager
Ms. Patricia Yost
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Young
Ms. Elizabeth Zahra
Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. Zeidman
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn A. Zeitz

In-kind Donations

The Breakers
The Estee Lauder Companies, Inc.
Hive Home, Gift & Garden
Janus et Cie
J. McLaughlin
The Kemble Shop
MISH New York
Pierce-Archer, LLC
Quest Magazine
Stubbs and Wootton
Tree of Life Designer Store
Veranda
Wathne Limited
White Elephant Palm Beach
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GARDEN TOUR

Lesly S. Smith Landscape 
Award honoring Kit Pannill
On Location
Members Only

LECTURE

Raymond Jungles, FASLA
Pan’s Garden 
Members Only

HISTORIC PROPERTIES WORKSHOP

Flood Risk Workshop
311 Peruvian Avenue
Open and Complimentary to the 
Public

THURSDAY NOVEMBER 12 |  2PM THURSDAY NOVEMBER 19 |  6PM SATURDAY DECEMBER 5 |  10AM TO 3PM

LECTURE 

Polly Jessup Lecture Series 
featuring Caroline Rafferty 
Pan’s Garden
Members Only 

EXHIBITION

Wildly Exquisite: Florida’s 
Native Plants
311 Peruvian Avenue 
Open and Complimentary to the 
Public

AWARD

Ballinger Award honoring 
Duck’s Nest
On Location
By Invitation 

THURSDAY DECEMBER 10 |  6PM JANUARY 18TH TO APRIL 2ND 
10AM TO 4PMTHURSDAY JANUARY 14 |  6PM MONDAY JANUARY 25 |  4PM

LECTURE 

Nature’s Best Hope by 
Douglas W. Tallamy  
Pan’s Garden
By Invitation

NONPROFIT ORG
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PAID
West Palm Beach, FL

Permit No. 1151

PRESERVATION FOUNDATION OF PALM BEACH, INC.
311 Peruvian Avenue
Palm Beach, Florida 33480

Calendar of events Space is limited for all events and subject to change. Reservations are required. 
RSVP online at www.palmbeachpreservation.org/events 


